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University District Public Development Authority (UDPDA) Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, November 4, 2020 – 3:06 PM – 4:18 PM via Zoom  
 
Board Members Present: Dan Antonietti, Council President Breean Beggs, Bill Bouten, Lars Gilberts, 
Commissioner Mary Kuney, Katy Sheehan 
Board Members Absent: Paul Warfield 
Others Present for Full Meeting: Taudd Hume (legal counsel), Alden Jones (UD staff), Tonya Wallace 
(City of Spokane) 

 
Call to Order and Administrative Actions 
Chair Gilberts called the meeting to order at 3:06 PM, reminded the group of the Public 
Decorum Rules, noted a slight change to the order of agenda items, and that an 
Executive Session will take place. Gilberts then asked the board to review the draft 
September 2, 2020, UDPDA board meeting minutes, and the UDPDA financials and 
voucher certifications as of September 30, 2020. MOTION to approve the consent agenda 
with minutes and financials (Bouten), seconded (Kuney), and passed unanimously.  

 
University District Revitalization Area (UDRA) Finance Update 
Gilberts acknowledged the City Council’s recent passing of Ordinance C35940 which 
amends C34470 and recognized Wallace’s outstanding work to address UDRA financial 
issues. Wallace indicated that the Department of Revenue does not calculate sales tax 
by PDA areas, so she is working to deliver an equitable, consistent, least labor-intensive 
methodology that is “as close to the mark” as possible for the three PDAs. Wallace is 
planning on remitting an estimated amount for 2020 by the end of the year with a 
reconciliation and true up later on. Gilberts said that the 2021 UDPDA budget is in progress 
and will be presented for approval at the December 2 board meeting. 

 
Parking Update 
Gilberts shared the updated University District Parking Structure “Site/Project Evaluation 
Criteria Scoring Rubric” based on UDPDA board input at the September 2 meeting. Updated 
terminology included being the “last dollar in,” making housing a mixed-use priority, and 
ensuring any parking structure is adaptable and/or expandable. Beggs and Sheehan 
expressed thanks for the ability to provide additional feedback. A MOTION to accept the 
updated “Site/Project Evaluation Criteria Scoring Rubric” (Antonietti)—with the addition of a 
date on the document—and seconded (Kuney), passed unanimously. 
 
Sprague Avenue Phase 2b 
Gilberts noted that Sprague Avenue Phase 2b is going out to bid in late December and that 
the construction project will require a $4M Spokane Investment Pool (SIP) loan to monetize 
future revenues. The proposed terms of the loan, as well as an estimated amortization 
schedule, were included in a memo from the City dated October 14, 2020, and were 
explained by Wallace. Kuney offered to help negotiate the loan and Hume recommended 
a final vote once the final loan details are in place.   
 
Wayfinding Update 
Gilberts reported that Baldwin Sign Company will excavate sign locations between 
November 9-20, 2020. 
Development Update 
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